

1011 WESTERN AVENUE, SUITE 500 \\\ SEATTLE, WA 98104-1035 \\\\ psrc.org \\\ 206-464-7090

April 27, 2023

The Honorable Keith Scully City of Shoreline 17500 Midvale Avenue N Shoreline, WA 98133

Dear Mayor Scully:

Congratulations! I'm pleased to let you know that City of Shoreline is receiving \$5,480,000 in PSRC funding for the following project:

PROJECT	AWARD AMOUNT	FUNDING DEADLINE
State Route 523 (N/NE 145th St) Aurora Ave N to I-5, Phase 2 (Corliss Ave to Wallingford Ave)	\$5,480,000	July 15, 2023

Additional funding from the Federal Highway Administration has become available in 2023. In April, PSRC's Executive Board approved distribution of these funds to projects on the contingency lists from our last major project selection process in 2022.

Securing federal transportation funding for communities in the region is one of the key roles of the Puget Sound Regional Council. Through our merit-based project selection process, PSRC ensures that federal transportation funds are put to work on priority projects that support the region's VISION 2050 growth plan.

As the region continues to work on maintaining and improving our transportation infrastructure, we are grateful for partners like you working to enhance mobility, support a resilient economy, and sustain a healthy environment and quality of life for people in the region.

Thank you for your leadership and for the excellent work by your staff. I look forward to continuing to partner with you on efforts to help the region thrive now and into the future.

Sincerely,

Josh Brown

Executive Director, Puget Sound Regional Council

CC: Tricia Juhnke, Public Works Director